
 31st Sunday of Ordinary Time (B)  
 

Mass times for this coming week 

Monday  10.00am St Wulstan’s 

Tuesday 10.00am St Mary’s 

Thursday No Mass 

Friday  10.00am St Wulstan’s  

Requiem Mass of Hubert Ainsworth  
   

Saturday 5.00pm  St Mary’s -  

    Vigil 

Sunday  9.00am  Our Lady and  

    St Hubert’s 

  11.00am St Wulstan’s 

 Reconciliation (Confession) 

Saturday 4.30pm  St Mary’s 

Marriages and Baptisms  

Please speak to Fr Lomax after Mass 

Our Lady & St Hubert’s  

with St Wulstan’s and St Mary’s 
Diocese of Salford Reg’d Charity No 250037. Parish Priest Fr. B.J. Lomax 

Parish Office: The Presbytery, Rushton Street, Great Harwood, BB6 7JQ  

Telephone: 01254 884211  Email: catherine.peet@dioceseofsalford.org.uk   4 November 2018 

INCOME: The collection for Our Lady and St Hubert’s, 

St Wulstan’s and St Mary’s came to £1,216.64 (less the 

diocesan levy of £392.17) the total collection is reduced 

to £824.47.  Thank You.  

 

EXPENDITURE:  The cost of repairing the retaining wall 

at Rushton Street Bowling Club was £61,632.49. 

HOLY SOULS: During the month of November it is our custom and privilege to remember in prayer the 

Holy Souls. A box has been placed at the foot of the altar in which to place the names of all those you wish 

to be remembered during this special month. Please do not place money in this box it is NOT for Mass 

intentions. The names placed in the box will be remembered generically during all Masses celebrated at 

either of our churches during the month of November and up to the First Sunday of Advent.  

BAPTISMS: Those wishing Baptism in this parish should present themselves in person to the Parish 

Priest after one of the Sunday Masses. You must be Roman Catholic, live in the parish and attend 

Mass here each and EVERY weekend for a minimum period of 6 weeks consecutively (Diocesan 

requirement). Once a Pre-Baptismal Enquiry form has been FULLY completed along with proof of 

parents own Baptism and one of the God parents (Sponsors)  Confirmation certificate, a date can be set for 

Every Blessing to you all    Fr. Barry J. Lomax P.P. 

REQUIESCAT IN PACE:  On Friday morning beginning 

at 10.00 a.m. we gather at St. Wulstan’s Church for the 

Requiem Mass of Hubert Ainsworth. Please remember 

Hubert and his family in your prayers.  

APPEAL FOR TYBURN CONVENT: The Convent in Hyde Park, London, the area at which many 

Martyrs of England & Wales and our own Lancashire Martyrs were executed, have no heating at all in their 

infirmary and community wings. Winter is drawing closer and the community, some of whom are now 

advanced in years, need help. Their apostolate is prayer before the Blessed Sacrament and hospitality. So 

far £104,000 has been raised, but they need £40,000 more to complete the gas heating installation. For 

every pound that you donate (up to £5.00) Arthur Frankland a parishioner at St. Mary’s, will donate a 

further £5.00. If you wish to make a donation you can hand that donation to Arthur in person at St Mary’s 

Clayton-Le-Moors or you can donate directly to the convent via their website: www.tyburnconvent.org.uk/

fundraising. Any help you may be able to give will be appreciated by the Sisters of Tyburn Convent.    

Responsorial Psalm 

Response I love you, Lord, my strength. 

 

Gospel Acclamation 

Alleluia, alleluia! 

Your words are spirit, Lord 

and they are life: 

you have the message of eternal life. 

Alleluia! 

http://www.tyburnconvent.org.uk/fundraising
http://www.tyburnconvent.org.uk/fundraising


200 AUTUMN CLUB DRAW: £25 Winner - Week 5 E Gibson No. 32  

      Agent - Eileen Hope 

Our Lady and St Hubert’s with St Wulstan’s, Great Harwood 

St Mary’s, Clayton-le-Moors 

FUNDRAISING RAFFLE:  As part of our efforts to raise funds for the parish, at St Mary’s we are going 

to hold a BIG raffle in the lead up to Christmas.  There will be at least 20 prizes.  This is where we need 

your help in donating prizes for the raffle.  They can be anything e.g. whisky, gin, wine, chocolates, 

biscuits, beauty products, vouchers, toys .... anything.  So please be generous and leave your donations in 

the church porch.  Tickets will go on sale Saturday 17 November. 
 

CHRISTMAS AFTERNOON TEA:  We won’t be having a Christmas Fayre at St Mary’s this year, but 

we will be holding a Christmas afternoon tea on Sunday 9 December from 2.00pm in the Church Hall.  

More details to follow in due course, but keep a note of the date. 

WINTER WONDERLAND - SUNDAY 25 NOVEMBER:  In order to make the Winter Wonderland a 

success we need you.  Any help you could give in any of the following areas would be greatly appreciated. 

 Firstly, we need goods to put on the stalls: Bottles - Tombola - Cosmetics - Fancy Goods - Sweets - 

Toys - Games - Books (children’s only) and Raffle Prizes.  We are giving out letters after each Mass 

this weekend, which lists what we need.  Your donated goods can be returned to either Primary 

School or placed in the boxes provided in both Churches from Monday 13 November.  They can also 

be brought into St Wulstan’s School on Friday 23 November between 6.30pm and 7.30pm or on 

Saturday morning between 10.00am and 11.30am. 

  Secondly if you want to help on a stall we need at least two more adults and two children Year 6 or 

older to help serve refreshments and on the bottle stall.   

If you can help in any way please contact Jennifer Holden on 883517. 

£1,000 CLUB:  Draws 3 and 4 took place on Friday.  The winning numbers are below as well as being 

displayed in the porches of both Churches. 
 

Draw Three Prize Winner    Agent   Ticket 

  £50 Mary Jackson    Sylvia Ragen  1218 

  £25 Nigel Bramley-Haworth  Barbara Phelan 7869 

  £10 Maureen Hargreaves   Bernadette Theaker 7815 
 

Draw Four £50 Bernard Hall    Bernard Hall  7942 

  £25 Anne (Eric Mullen’s daughter) Margaret Crane 1064 

  £10 John Wilcock    Bernadette Theaker 7831 

SVP:  The collection for October came to £244.  The next meeting will take place on Monday 12 

November at 6.30pm at St Wulstan’s in the Sacristy. 

PIETY STALL:  A varied selection of Christmas cards and Christmas items are now on sale.   

Please come and browse. 

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY: In the morning - The annual Remembrance Sunday Parade, organised by the 

local branch of the Royal British Legion, will leave the Town Hall Square at 10.30am and proceed to the cenotaph in 

Memorial Park where a service involving the local Churches and Mosques will accompany the laying of wreaths and 

the observance of a minutes silence at 11.00am – over a 1,000 people are expected to take part once again in this 

traditional event which is particularly poignant as it is the centenary of the end of the First World War. 

 

In the afternoon - A special service will take place on the Town Hall Square at 4.30pm where the 400+ names of 

the Great Harwood men who lost their lives in WW1 will be read out by the various voluntary, community and faith 

groups that make up the town’s close family. 

 

In the evening - At 7.05pm the bells will ring out from St Bartholomew’s Church as part of a national celebration 

entitled “The Battle’s Over”. Throughout the country bells will be rung at the different churches and cathedrals to 

mark the centenary of the end of a war that was to claim some 20 million lives. 


